
From: Soura, Christian
To: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 2/12/2013 10:29:41 PM

Subject: FW: Rescheduling - Legislative Education Meeting

Have we reached out to the other participants about this timeslot yet? I forgot to ask today...

CLS

Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff

(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

From: LeMoine, Leigh
Sent: Monday, February 11, 2013 3:11 PM
To: Pitts, Ted; Soura, Christian; Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Rescheduling - Legislative Education Meeting

Can we do next Thursday, February 21st at 9:00 am here at the Statehouse? 

Leigh

Leigh LeMoine
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
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